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The ACT is primarily a service economy. For example, services exports comprised 94 per cent of all 
trade in the quarter ending December 2019.2 A large number of our exporters can benefit from
RCEP's obligation provisions to provide equal and fair access to foreign service suppliers; and its 
commitment provisions to enhance transparency and predictability to domestic regulation affecting 
trade in services. Many Canberrans also provide professional services abroad, and they would 
benefit from RCEP's disciplines addressing 'behind-the-border' barriers to professional-service 
practice. 

Related to services, companies and individuals providing services and goods alike would be 
supported by terms that make it easier for people conducting business in RCEP-member markets and 
their families to cross borders and work and live. 

Intellectual property is an important component of value to businesses, universities and other 
organisations across every Key Capability Area of our economy. RCEP's rules on IP protection -which 
broadly reflect Australia's own -will give more confidence to our exporters in RCEP markets. 

Small to medium-sized enterprises comprise a substantial proportion of businesses in the ACT and, 
for many of them, export activity fulfils a critical part of their strategies for growth and development. 
These companies would benefit from the Agreement's provision of a framework of activities and 
programs that can assist SMEs in their export activity in RCEP markets. 

Finally, our exporters' success will always depend in part on stability in the markets into which they 
export. Non-tariff barriers are unfortunately a prominent contributor to instability in trade 
environments and our exporters would benefit from the Agreement's mechanism for addressing 
NTBs in any of the RCEP-member markets. 

For its benefit to ACT exporters, our economy, and all the economies of this contemporary trade 
partnership, The ACT Government supports Australia's participation in RCEP. 

Accompanying this submission is Canberra's International Engagement Strategy, which I hope you 
find relevant. 

Thank you once again for your invitation to provide comments on the Regional Comprehensive 

Economic Partnership Agreement. 

Yours sincerely 

Andrew Barr MLA 
Chief Minister 

: 7 MAY 2021 

2 ACT Government, 2021, International Trade of Good and Services - December 2020, 2 March 2021, Canberra, Page 2.

Values seasonally adjusted. See: recache (act.gov.au) 
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